

Alumnae Chapter A biweekly newsletter brought to you by:

**VOL. 1**, **ISSUE 3**  **OCTOBER 11, 2015** 

## Top stories in this newsletter



From Madam President



Arts and Letters



Adopt-A-Site



Delta GEMS





Membership Services



#### From Madam President



reetings, my fabulous sorors! Well, we were finally able to get our group photograph taken. Mission accomplished! I would like to thank those of you who braved the

weather and ventured out even though it was raining where you were. For those who stayed in thinking it was raining everywhere in Fayetteville, you have learned a scientific weather-related fact. It does not rain everywhere in Fayetteville at the same time.

If you did not pick up your ritual at October's meeting, you can pick it up at the next Executive Board meeting, October 27th. They will also be available at the November chapter meeting. If you don't have an updated ritual, you will have to go to the national website and order it. Protocol and Traditions manuals are still available for \$2.50. For those of you who might be interested, we still have Founders Day 2015 clocks for\$20.00.

The form on which committee chairs must submit their reports will be changed to reflect the new due date. In the meantime, please be reminded that all committee reports need to be submitted by the third Tuesday of the month. Remember, the Executive Board meeting is always held on the fourth Tuesday

Don't forget to go out and support our Jabbewock Committee at their event, Saturday, October 17th at 1:00 at the Spring Lake Library Meeting Room, 101 Laketree Blvd. Spring Lake, NC 28390-3189, Phone # (910) 497-3650.

As always, we are Inspiring To Reclaim, Retain, And Uplift Sorors!

"Inspiring To Reclaim, Retain, And Uplift Sorors"

#### Adopt-A-Site



Our upcoming date for the next clean-up is October 7th from 8-9 am at the downtown

Amtrak Station. Every Soror is invited because the more, the merrier and the quicker the clean -up will be. See you there and dress comfortably.



#### Delta GEMS



Calling for Sorors! Requesting assistance with the GEMS committee.

#### **EMBOD**



# Calling all Sorors! Requesting assistance with the EMBODI committee



#### **Membership Services**



The Membership Committee celebrated with over fifty Delta Dears on Saturday, October 3, 2015. A grand time was had by all that were in attendance. Our next Chapter Membership event will be the Chapter's Annual Christmas Party which will be held

on Friday, December 11, 2015 at 6:30 p.m. At Chris' Steakhouse on Raeford Road.

The cost is \$35.00 per person and should be paid at either the Chapter or

Executive Board Meetings or mailed to the Chapter's mailbox.

### Arts & Letters

### GET YOUR TICKETS NOW!!!



Arts and Letters first Red Carpet event of 2015-2016, the play, GUESS WHO'S COMING TO DINNER at Cape Fear Regional Theater November 5. Reception - 6:30 p.m. Play starts - 7:30 p.m. The cost of the ticket is \$12.84 NOT

\$16.00. Please write your check or money order to DST FAC and on the memo line, write the number of tickets being purchased. First Come, First Serve. Choose how you'll purchase ticket(s). Mail check and money order to P. O. Box 403, 28302

Thanks, A & L Committee



## **Publicity and Communications**



Coming Soon... Membership Cards and Electronic Check-in

Committee chairs/designee get your information in by Friday midnight
 before the accordance is sublished.

- Do the write up that will accompany the information in Microsoft Word
- Pictures are welcome

## next Issue:

October 25, 2015

Remember: Any articles for next newsletter due on or before Oct. 23, 2015.

